From: Linda Cerone [mailto:linda.cerone@nepeansoccer.com.au] 
Sent: Thursday, 21 May 2009 2:17 PM
Subject: GENERAL NOTICE TO ALL CLUBS - Glass Bottles & Alcohol Consumption at games
PLEASE DON’T LET THIS EMAIL STOP AT THE PERSON WHO’S READING IT.  

It’s time to pass this information onto your senior teams again.  I know the majority of you do the right thing, but it appears that either some of your teams are completely ignoring you or the message is not being passed on.

1. There are no glass bottles allowed on any field in the Nepean District.  All councils have a ban on glass bottles at playing fields.

2. There is to be no consumption of alcohol at all at grounds that have a total ban.  If approached by a club official to pack up the esky, please ask your players to do so without backchat.  You are all volunteers who give up your time freely to serve your community and make it a better place.  You don’t deserve smart mouthed drunks giving you a hard time.  

3. At all other fields there is a 10m rule.  No consumption of alcohol within 10m of a playing field.  Some clubs have designated areas.  If your members are directed to a designated area, they should oblige the request made of them without fuss or fight.

The number of complaints we are receiving on a weekly basis is growing.  If your club experiences any unpleasantness related to alcohol consumption, please report it either to the offending club to seek their co-operation and compliance or to the Association.

Thanks in anticipation for forwarding this reminder to your senior members & not holding it in your In Tray.

Kind Regards,

Linda Cerone

Operations Manager

N.D.S.F.A. Inc.
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